
 
 
 

COMMUNITY BOARD MEMBER’S REPORT 

Report to:  Bay of Islands-Whangaroa Community Board 

Member Name: Lane Ayr 

Subdivision:  Kerikeri  

Date:   13 May – 30 August 2019 
 

Meetings 

14/05/2019 DAG Meeting Kaikohe 

15/05/2019 Waipapa Hall 

17/05/2019 KCC sub committee 

20/05/2019 Bay of Islands – Whangaroa Community Board Meeting, Russell 

29/05/2019 Combined Community Board Meeting, Kaikohe 

01/06/2019 – 
03/06/2019 

Leave 

07/06/2019 KCC sub committee 

25/06/2019 Twin Coast Highway Kawakawa Moerewa 

28/06/2019 KCC Sub committee 

01/07/2019 Bay of Islands – Whangaroa Community Board Meeting, 
Whangaroa 

04/07/2019 Kerikeri Sports Fields Workshop, Kaikohe 

13/07/2019 – 
22/07/2019 

Leave 

23/07/2019 Kerikeri Rate Payers Kerikeri Bus Stop 

26/07/2019 Sub Committee 

27/07/2019 Vision Kerikeri AGM 

31/07/2019 Infrastructure Grant Kaikohe 

07/08/2019 Track Opening Kerikeri Primary School 

12/08/2019 Bay of Islands – Whangaroa Community Board meeting, 
Kawakawa 

13/08/2019 DAG meeting Kaikohe 

21/08/2019 Waipapa Hall AGM 

Issues 

 Continued concern in regard to the impact of Cruise Ships and the 
potential damage to the core tourist income sectors e.g. Accommodation, 
Food.  

 The impact of bus tours on public facilities including traffic with little or no 
benefit for local communities. 



 
 
 

 Lack of any provision of marine facilities to service the massive growth in 
trailer boats in the Bay area. FNH appears to only be interested in funding 
commercial activities. Windsor landing would appear to have been placed 
on a back shelf. 

 The need for the Council to prioritize the requirements for the aging 
population, whose normal demographic is being skewed by the large 
number of “Retirement Villages” being built and expanded in the Kerikeri 
area. 

 

Resource Consents 

2190571/ 
2190701 

04/07/2019 - Sandy Road Waipapa        No Comment 

2090504 04/07/2019 - 2036 State Hwy 10  No Comment 

22000080 15/07/2019 - Quail Ridge   No Comment 

 
There are very few RC’s during this period whether this is due to low submissions or 
a change is Council process 

 

Requests for Service/Information 

 
Nil 

 

In Progress 

 Basketball Court 

 Windsor Landing 

 The Council in Public Exclusion has “anecdotally” made decisions re the 
Domain and Pavilion. This in my opinion makes a mockery of the time and 
effort put in by members of this Board. The fact the Council after almost 2 
months has still not had the common courtesy to inform the Board of its 
decision, shows beyond any doubt the regard in which the Board is held by 
this Council; if I had been in the room when these actions were taken I would 
have “walked out”. 

 


